Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

April 9, 2013
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Nancy Lamothe, Robyn Crowe, Mary Morris
Attending: Karen Saltzman, Lisa Ramos, Nancy Lamothe, Robyn Crowe, Mary Morris, Melissa Gray, Rose Larson 
Opening: At 6:30 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  The minutes from last months meeting were reviewed and accepted. The floor was turned over to Mrs. Saltzman.

Principal’s Report:

· MCAS “round up” took place this week. After vacation, the new shipment for May MCAS will arrive.  MCAS will being May 6th.
· The fifth grade will see a presentation of Birds of Prey. This will tie into the science curriculum.

· The fifth grade will attend a mini health fair on April 10 sponsored by Sturdy Memorial Hospital.

· The Grade 5 step challenge is district wide from April 24-May 3, the winners will be announced on May 4th at the YMCA healthy kids’ day.

· The eighth grade will visit the high school with Mr. Bryant.

· April 30th is Title 1 Family Literacy Night- in the library.

· May 2 &3 Alice in Wonderland will be performed by the Drama Club @ 7pm.

· The last day of school is June 26, 2013.

· The Supper Bee completed this week, seventh grade won.  Winners 

Financial Report:

· The treasurer’s report was reviewed (see attached).
· The Student-Faculty Basketball game was a loss- due to costume rental. (Cancelled due to storm). Next year a back up date will be scheduled.
Special Presentation
· Butter Braid Pastry Company possible fundraising option was presented by Doug LaPlante- see attached flyers

· Samples were tasted.

· It was suggested a fundraiser for just the eighth grade end of year events.

· If the BOP signs up before June, a 2% discount is offered as an incentive.

President’s Report
· Possible other fundraising idea was from Staples.  The teachers would post their wish lists and parents could order from there.

· Nancy Lamothe offered to research this.

· School Mall- this seems similar to SCRIPTS, register online, businesses give a percentage to designated school.  “No risk, no obligation”, booklets are distributed.  More to come…
Open Discussion: 

· It was suggested a newsletter be distributed to all parents explaining where all the BOP fundraising money is distributed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:59
Respectfully submitted

